Minutes of the meeting held on 7th March 2011 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall at

7.30 p.m.

Those present:  Mr. C. Townsend (Chairman), Mr. J. Chapman, Mr. M. Caston,

Mr. R. Rockley, Mr. N. Sullivan.

Mr. A. Gunson (County Councillor) and Mr. D. Blake, (District Councillor).

Members of the public.

1.
There were no declarations of interest.

2.
Apologies absence received from Mr. S. Frost and Mrs. L. Starman

3.
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed and signed as a correct record.

The Chairman asked Mr. Gunson to give his report.

9.
The Highway engineers are looking at the lights at Trowse (green lights not bright enough).

The local bus service will cease at the end of March.   Claxton will have its Saturday bus service back.

Hobart High School has a new head – Sam Griffin (he is the existing deputy and has been there for 3-4 years) it was a unanimous decision by the panel – there were 22 applicants.     They are now interviewing for a new deputy.   The swimming pool is going according to schedule.   Pot holes are being dealt with – Chedgrave has some by the Jubilee Oak.   Bridge Street has peeled off in places Rockland Street, too, with a big pot hole there.   Hardley – Staithe Road is bad.
10.
The Chairman invited Mr. Blake to give his report.   There is the Greenest Community Competition which has £25,000 in kitty.   It is for community projects making homes more efficient.   The deadline is Monday 18th April 0 Energy Team 01603 430627.      It must be a community project.

The Joint Core Strategy has been given to go-ahead, the Site Specific allocation is under review.

It would be wrong to suggest that all are probable for development 85% of all applicants will be dismissed out of hand.

There were 397 applications for planning with only four major applicants.   Many are changes to existing properties. All Targets has been met on affordable housing the Housing Community Agency providing funding.   Other areas will be providing money – some money has been "squirreled" away and SN housing is OK for 18 months with the next four years agreed and budgeted for.    There will be no change for at least 18 months.   

The household waste Recycling Centre at Bergh Apton.    No applicant to renew after September 2012 – the County Council has not put in an application as yet.   The Parish Council should write to County requesting the continuation of centre, following every three months – copies to Clerk of Bergh Apton Council.    Question raised – what would site be used for if it were not used as a recycling centre?

4. Matters arising:

No applications had been received for the post of Clerk.      Clerk to make arrangements to advertise through Norfolk Association of Local Councils.   

Dog Fouling on playing field – next agenda.    

TPO's – Clerk asked to approach the Electricity Board who has evidence of them – if not available can they be done again?     Next Agenda.   

Clerk to speak to Raz Woollacott at County over path near pits – next Agenda

Fly tipping – only area to be reported is the car park behind houses near village sign.   Clerk to contact Saffron.   

It was decided to hold both Annual General Meeting and Annual Parish Meeting in May.

5.
Clerk's report – Clerk had attended Election training at County Hall in preparation for 5th May.
6.
Correspondence
Came & Co.  Parish Matters

HMRC – Parish Council PAYE Implementation

NALC –Norfolk Link Extra

Norfolk Age Concern

Broads Authority – Broads Plan 2011 for (circulation)


Planning Parish Forum 6th April 2011

NCC 
Norfolk Minerals and Waste Local Development Framework – (for circulation)

Clerk and Councils Direct for (circulation)

7.
Planning 

SNC
Mrs. S. Keeler, The Ponderosa, Langley Street, Langley


2011/0260 Demolition of existing single storey extension, with loft conversion – Approved with comment – "Improvement to existing property creating a balanced frontage".


Broads Authority – Approval


Extension to end of bungalow – Mr. K. Knights, The Oaks, Hardley Street.


Approved with conditions.


Parish Council asked to advise BA when development starts.

8.
Finance Clerk:  Salary and expenses

Cheque No. 100706
£55.00


LWH Village Hall Rent


Cheque No. 100707
£20.00


NPFA – Subs



Cheque
No. 100708
£20.00



11.
Police report – Clerk had small report.
12.
No report from Tree Warden.

13.
Councillors' reports:  Mr. Rockley said he thought that the village hall was being under used and questioned how the Management Committee was running it.    Chairman said he thought this was not Parish Council business.

14.
Public participation:  Mrs. Kirkpatrick said that she thought it was the time of year and weather conditions that are contributing to the fact that all footpaths are muddy.  

15.
Date of next meeting.  Monday 4th April 7.30 p.m.    Meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.
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